## **RESOLUTION No. 2488**

A RESOLUTION OF THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SALISBURY ACCEPTING STATE GRANT FUNDS AWARDED THROUGH THE GOVERNORS OFFICE OF CRIME CONTROL & PREVENTION FOR THE PURCHASE OF NEW/REPLACEMENT OF OLD PROTECTIVE VESTS FOR POLICE OFFICERS.

WHEREAS, state grant funds have been awarded by the Governor's Office of Crime Control & prevention; and

WHEREAS, these state grant funds will allow the Salisbury Police Department to purchase new/replace old protective vests for police officers; and

WHEREAS, these vests will provide added protection against serious injury.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SALISBURY, MARYLAND that the awarded grant funds in the amount of \$11,160.00 (Eleven thousand one hundred sixty dollars) is accepted and shall be utilized by the Salisbury Police Department.

THIS RESOLUTION was duly passed at a meeting of the Council of the City of Salisbury held on March 23, 2015 and is to become effective immediately upon adoption.

ATTEST:

Kimberly R. Nichols

City Clerk

Salisbury City Council

APPROVED BY ME THIS:

30th Day of March, 2015

James Ire on Jr, Mayor





JAMES IRETON JR. MAYOR

TOM STEVENSON CITY ADMINISTRATOR





February 19, 2015

TO:

Tom Stevenson

City Administrator

FROM:

Colonel David Meienschein

SUBJECT:

Resolution - Protective Vest

Attached, please find a Resolution to accept \$11,160.00 in grant funds, awarded through the Governor's Office of Crime Control & Prevention for the purchase of new/replacement of old Protective Vests.

Unless you, or the Mayor, have further questions, please forward this Resolution to the Salisbury City Council.

David Meienschein Assist Chief of Police

Attachment